26 May, 2017 Term 2 - Week 6

Date Claimers

| 30-05-17 | Mobile Library |
|----------|--------------------------------|
| 07-06-17 | P&C Meeting |
| 07-06-17 | Hinterland SS Athletics |
| 15-06-17 | Ingleside Athletics Day |
| 13-06-17 | Library |

Principal's Info

Hinterland SS Athletics Carnival

This carnival with all the small schools will be held on Wednesday the 7th of June, at Pizzey Park Miami. Notes and permission forms will be sent home on Monday, they will need to be returned to the office by Friday the 2nd of June.

Oceanic Cross Country

Congratulations to: Aria, Kash, Solei, Willow, Kyah, Charlie, Mace and Larn for competing in this recent event. They did an amazing job, particularly as the course is much longer than our school course. We are very proud of you all.

Bake Up for the Barsallos

Next Friday, June 2nd from 2.00 to 3.30 pm, we are having a **Cake and Produce stall** to raise funds for the Barsallo family. Durbal, Leah, Sahyo, Keanu and Alejandro are requiring our support to address urgent health needs. Please see details:

www.gofundme.com/mvthh-banding-together-for-the-barsallos.

We would be very grateful for any donations of cakes, cupcakes, bickies and produce to sell at our stall. These must be at school by Thursday afternoon or Friday morning.

Please spread the word through the community, and bring some \$\$\$ to spend on the day.

Thank you so much - every little bit counts!!!

Head Lice

There have been quite a few more cases of head lice reported in the school. Could you please check your children's heads and treat appropriately if required. Thank you

Crichton Roberts

.

Book Fair

Response to the Book Fair has been amazing. Thank you to everyone who has supported it. We have raised enough money to receive \$590.00 worth of free books for the library and classrooms. This is a record, and is an amazing achievement for our little school. A huge thank you must go to Robyn Marini, our tireless, volunteer/helper who has been at the school every day this week to organise and run the Book Fair as well as but not limited to: support and work with students, provide baking for tuckshop and keep the library cleaned up and functioning. Thank you again for this incredible contribution Mrs Marini.

P&C News

The Uniform Shop (which will run from within the tuckshop) will now be open on Thursday afternoons 2.45pm - 3.15pm. If possible, please do your best to pop by and see Katrina at this time for all your Uniform needs in order to take the pressure off the school throughout the week.

Payment can be made in Cash or via EFT; bank transfers will no longer be available.

The next P & C Meeting will be held at 7pm on Wed June 7th @ JFK Wood Fired Kitchen & Bar - 37a Tallebudgera Creek Road, Burleigh Heads, Gold Coast QLD 4220.

Please come along for a wine & dinner if you please and catch up on all things Ingleside.

On the Agenda are the up -coming changes to our Tuckshop which will ensure we are in alignment with the new Smart Choices Guidelines, Sub-committee appointment for 125 years celebration & Twilight markets & locking into a social event for the coming weeks.

Grants are a wonderful way for us to access additional funding for our school but we are still needing people to help to coordinate the grant process and assist with writing. If you or a family member can help, we'd love to hear from you.

Cheers for now Your P&C Crew

Classroom Comments Prep

Under 8's day was a huge success! The children had an amazing time, and so did the teachers! "This is the best day of my life" was heard more than a few times throughout the day. We had a great time getting creative and messy with food and art. Shaving cream, paint, play dough, teddy bears and bubbles flying everywhere! A big thank you to all who helped out and a special thanks to Mrs Penfold for organising relays and fun with parachutes and rubber chickens. It was extra special having the whole school to ourselves while the other children were away on their Science excursion.

Awards this week go to:

Noah Howell for excellent achievement, always being respectful and responsible to other students and teachers.

Brenda Grima



Classroom Comments Year 1

Under 8's day was a huge success! The children had an amazing time, and so did the teachers! "This is the best day of my life" was heard more than a few times throughout the day. We had a great time getting creative and messy with food and art. Shaving cream, paint, play dough, teddy bears and bubbles flying everywhere! A big thank you to all who helped out and a special thanks to Mrs Penfold for organising relays and fun with parachutes and rubber chickens. It was extra special having the whole school to ourselves while the other children were away on their Science excursion.

Awards this week go to:

Dusty Brown receives his award for being an active learner who always shows whole body listening during learning times.

Tracey Cameron



Classroom Comments Year 2/3

A busy time in the 2/3 class with assessments taking place for Mathematics, English and Art. In English the students are doing an amazing job at developing their sentences starters and building confidence in their use of punctuation and new vocabulary. We all had an amazing time in Brisbane during the Science excursion with the children on their best behaviour. Just another reminder how very important it is that students come every day to school unless sick. It makes it challenging for your child if they miss crucial information to help them for a test or assessment. Some 50 night home readers are coming through our class now, so keep up the reading at home each night.

Thank you,

Amanda Skuse

Classroom Comments Year 3/4

What a busy and productive time it has been in the 3/4 classroom. We had a great time on our Brisbane excursion to the Science Centre and Museum. It was great to see how engaged and eager the students were in sharing their knowledge throughout the day on the various activities and presentations. I would also like to congratulate the students on their wonderful behaviour while catching the train to and from Brisbane.

Our focus this term as part of the 'You can do it' program is "Resilience". We have been exploring emotions and how we express emotions in certain situations and events. This can be in the form of positive or negative emotions and can vary in intensity from strong to weak. In the coming weeks we will continue to explore this concept and develop skills and understanding in what it means to be resilient in the face of difficult circumstances and strategies and skills we can use.

In Maths student have been showing off their subtraction and addition skills into the 3 and 4 digits. They have been using a range of mental strategies from remembering to carry and trade to using the

jump strategy. I have been so impressed. We have also been identifying, describing and comparing the features of 3D shapes. I would like to congratulate the following students for receiving a Merit Award:

Mika- For showcasing great work ethic and initiative during literacy in completing his writing task and moving onto his next activity.

Sam- For working hard and staying on task in class. I can always rely on Sam to be focused on his task and completing his work.

Chloe Pidcock

Classroom Comments Year 5/6

The children have had a busy couple of weeks with their Science excursion followed by the Book Fair. It is great to see the older children engaging with the books for sale and considering their wish lists.

We were very sorry to see Sahyo leave us after such a short time in our classroom. Sahyo is an avid reader and he brought a wealth of general knowledge to our classroom discussions. We will miss him.

We are currently undertaking some assessment work ready for reporting this Semester, so time is of the essence. Just a reminder, we do start our learning promptly in the mornings, so please ensure your child arrives in time for the bell as they can miss valuable instructions and explanations if they are late.

Congratulations to Lockey for an improved attitude in class, engaging in activities and completing bookwork. Have a lovely weekend.

Vicki Straw

Birthdays

Happy birthday to the following students and staff:

29th May Larn

30th May Taea

10th June Taea

10th June Mrs Cameron

Have a great day everyone!